

United States Department of the Interior

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE 1849 C Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20240

IN REPLY REFER TO:

NOV 1 8 2004

A7221(2605)

Mr. Richard Condit General Counsel Public Employees for Environmental Responsibility 2001 S Street, NW., Suite 570 Washington, D.C. 20009

Dear Mr. Condit:

The National Park Service is in receipt of your Freedom of Information Act and Privacy Act request, dated October 26, 2004, requesting, on behalf of former U.S. Park Police Chief Teresa Chambers, records maintained concerning Ms. Chambers.

We are taking a 10-day extension under 43 CFR §2.13 in order to properly process your request due to the need to consult with other components in the National Park Service and the Department.

A final reply will be sent to you on or before December 23, 2004. If you have any questions, please contact me at 202/354-1925.

Sincerely,

Diane M. Cooke FOIA Officer

NPS Headquarters